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SUBJECT/TITLE
Permanent partial disability benefits

SPONSOR
Rep. J. R. Gray

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 General government

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New
X
Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 530 would amend sections of the current Kentucky Workers' Compensation Law.  The measure would require income benefits to be paid for the duration of permanent partial disability.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 360 is indeterminable.  Local governments comply with the state Workers' Compensation Act by self-insuring, obtaining their insurance coverage through the Kentucky Association of Counties (KACo) or the Kentucky League of Cities (KLC), or purchasing their insurance through private companies.  A few entities insure through the Kentucky Employers Mutual Insurance Co. (KEMI).

As noted above, this measure would require income benefits to be paid for the duration of permanent partial disability.  It would delete the 425- and 520-week limitations.  According to the state Workers' Compensation Guidebook, permanent partial disability is payable when "an employee ... has a permanent disability rating but retains the ability to work."  The term "permanent" refers to a physical disability expected to last into the future.  Under current law, the permanent partial disability benefit duration is 425 weeks (eight years) for a 50 percent or less permanent disability rating and 520 weeks (10 years) for greater than 50 percent permanent disability rating.  There are offsets, such as Social Security or employer-funded disability plans.

Because the bill would extend permanent partial disability benefits for the duration of the disability, it could result in higher costs for employers, including cities, counties and urban-county governments.  Absent an actuarial analysis, it is difficult to say how local government employers would be affected if permanent partial disability benefits are extended.  According to officials with KLC and KACo, additional workers' compensation payments borne by insurers will filter down to premium payers. One official has noted that independent actuaries determine rates. They base projections, in part, on losses by class, and on provisions in the law. As the law changes, rates change. The officials have said changes in 1996 resulted in savings for their groups. "We're collecting more than we're paying out in claims," one official said.
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